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Please read this email in its entirety as it affects your District-sponsored medical coverage 

2023 SISC Special Open Enrollment 
October 14 through November 14, 2022

For New Medical Plan Effective January 1, 2023 
All District Employees Must Complete a New SISC Enrollment Form 

Peralta Community College District is pleased to announce that the District will be joining the Self-Insured 
Schools of California (SISC) effective January 1, 2023. 

SISC, a Joint Powers Authority administered by the Kern County Superintendent of Schools Office, is the 
largest public school pool in the U.S. This provides a huge advantage to its members as pooling resources 
provide schools with a more stable long-term insurance solution than purchasing directly from commercial 
carriers that may be competitive today and out of reach tomorrow. To know more about SISC, visit 
sisc.kern.org.  

What You Need To Do

Enrollment in a SISC medical plan is mandatory. Enrollment packets were mailed to all eligible 
District employees so you can: 

• Select Anthem or Kaiser as your plan choice
• Provide required dependent information documents

Enrollment forms are also available at www.peralta.edu/benefits and must be returned to
the District by Monday, November 14, 2022. 
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All plan changes during this Special Open Enrollment period will be effective January 1, 2023. Next Open 
Enrollment is in 2023, so don’t miss out. 
 

More information is available on www.peralta.edu/benefits. 

Questions?  

Benefits Office is here to help! 
benefits@peralta.edu | (510) 466-7229 

 
 


